
CAMP - We are approaching the 4th of July weekend and with that comes 

celebrations and a loaded schedule of events at Camp. Refer to the schedule of 

events in this Bulletin or go to the illiniosturners.org site for the overall 

calendar. We look forward to seeing you at these events and wish you a safe and 

happy holiday weekend!! 

In response to ongoing challenges with people parking at their cottages, the District 

Council has updated the parking policy to include specific timing and fines. Please 

see the revised section from the Rules and Regulations (updated 6/25/22) below:

Parking near cottages is prohibited. Cottage owners are permitted to load or 

unload from their vehicles from service roads only for no more than 15 minutes, 

but ALL vehicles MUST be parked in a designated parking lot as indicated on the 

Camp map except for the Building and Grounds Committee Chairperson during 

active work hours and ongoing Camp projects. On an annual basis, parking violators 

will receive a verbal warning for the first infraction, a written warning for the second 

infraction, a $100 fine for the third infraction, and a $200 fine per infraction 

thereafter. Continued violation of the parking policy may be subject to additional 

action by the Camp Committee and/or the Illinois District Council. Thank you,

Cory Litza Cottage Owners Presidents

TWEENIE BREAKFAST – Any last-minute donations for the Tweenie Raffle for the 

Tweenie Breakfast are welcome.  Please drop off to Jen Gonzalas, Jen Maddox, Liz 

Kenty or Barb Litza.  Thank you for the support!!!

PENNY SOCIAL – Friday, July 22 @ 7:30 in the Dining Hall.  Donation for the can be 

dropped off to Dave Zweifel and Barb Litza.
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Friday, July 1 5:30 Fish Fry and Fried Perch

Saturday, July 2 Closed Art Studio – Closed for the Holiday

5:00 Grill

8:30 DJ Sandy

Sunday, July 3 5:00 Donna’s BLT’s

Monday, July 4 8:00 Tweenie Breakfast
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RESTAURANT-
This weekend

Friday – Fish Fry w/Fried Perch Special

Saturday - Grill

Sunday - Donna Litza's BLT and Grill

Monday - Tweenie Breakfast

Coming Attractions Next Week

Friday - Fish Fry w/Joe Gatz's Smoked Pulled Pork

Saturday - Tom Webb's Texas Cheesesteak and Grill

Meet the Restaurant Crew

Tom Webb - yet another lifelong Turner. He's married to Lisa and has been coming 

to camp since he was a kid. His involvement with the kitchen comes naturally after a 

career in the restaurant business, including owning his own restaurants. Tom can be 

seen running around camp as he is a fitness nut. He also has some good stories 

about the shower that used to be in the Rathskeller. Give that man a rum and coke!

Randy Roe - Randy is a longtime Turner whose been very involved on the Aurora 

Board and was president for four years recently. Randy has worked his way up the 

Union Steward of the Fish Fry Workers of Algonquin. Give that man a Miller 64!

Thanks, Scott

SPECIAL SUNDAY DINNER - Sunday, July 3rd Special 5pm - 7:30pm in the Raths

BLT Plates w/ Loaded Waffle Fries or Stuffed Peppers w/ Sliced Watermelon

Also available Lg Plate of Loaded Waffle Fries.  Looking forward to see everyone. 

Thank you, Donna Litza

urd Special5pm - 7:30pmates w/ Loaded Waffle Fries or

Stuffed Peppers w/ Sliced Watermelon

Also available Lg Plate of Loaded Waffle Fries

UPCOMING ATTRACTIONS

Friday, July 8 5:30 Fish Fry and Joe Gatz’s Smoked Pulled Pork

Saturday, July 9 9:00 Open Space to Create – Art Studio

10:00 Ladies Auxiliary Meeting at the Clubhouse

11:00 Turner Trot

6:00 Water Show

8:00 Tom’s Texas Cheesesteak and Grill

Elvis and Johnny Cash are back

Sunday, July 10 12 noon Northwest Turner Picnic 



YOUTH - Hi, Turners! Another week of program flew by at camp and this one was a 
great one! Rock Concert went very well, and the campers and staff had a great time 
creating our acts. The campers of the week this past week were Declan DeRusha and 
Esther Jacobs. They did a great job putting in extra effort and having positive attitudes!
At the pool, we had another fantastic week. A bunch of campers moved up groups right 
in time for Water Show and 25 Mile Swim was incredible! The campers are working 
hard to get more miles under their belts! The Tiny Tots Swimmer of the Week was Gio 
Bialk, the Beginners Swimmer of the Week was Grace Emory, the Advanced Beginners 
Swimmer of the Week was Charlotte Kinkly, the Intermediates Swimmer of the Week 
was Kellen Schaul, and the Swimmers Swimmer of the Week was Cassidy Koester!

ART STUDIO - 7/2 - TCAS WILL BE CLOSED FOR THE HOLIDAY

7/9 - OPEN SPACE TO CREATE - FOR ALL OF YOU WHO WANTED A COTTAGE 

NUMBER SIGN & MISSED THAT CLASS, THIS IS YOUR OPPORTUNITY TO 

CREATE ONE. ALSO, THIS IS AN OPPORTUNITY TO PREVIEW WHAT WE WILL 

BE DOING FOR THE MOSAICS CLASS THE FOLLOWING WEEK. IF YOU HAVE 

ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE EMAIL ME AT turnercampartstudio@gmail.com or 

call/text at 847-909-9950 Thank you. Sonia Gebhardt

TURNER TROT - July 9th!!! Yoga warm up at the shelter starts at 9:40, race starts at 

10 from the A Field. We are back and this year with 2 race distances a 1.5-mile 

run/walk and for the avid runner/walker a 3-mile option. Please come support the 

trot which funds the playground and upkeep as well as saving for any upcoming fun 

projects. Registration flyers will be posted in the bathrooms and sent home with 

campers that have a QR code for easy registration online a link will also be posted 

on the facebook https://www.webscorer.com/register?pid=1&raceid=281541 

Same day race registration opens the morning of starting at 9 am. Injured this year 

or intimidated to walk, come cheer your fellow turners on and enjoy an elaborate 

bloody mary bar and brunch for sale under the shelter. All water show guests 

welcome to participate, the more the merrier! Questions or like to volunteer please 

email amy_oatey@yahoo.com Thanks, Amy Oatey 773-220-1321

ILLINOIS DISTRICT LADIES CARD PARTY - SATURDAY, JULY 23 AT THE 

DINING HALL - 7:30 PM. Thanks to all that have participated for all the past 

years. Hope to see you all again this year. Would appreciate all donations. Monies 

have been used for maintenance and upgrades on the building: new roof, all new 

windows, new electric, new plumbing, new folding chairs. Ladies are welcome to 

use the building for cards and games.

mailto:turnercampartstudio@gmail.com
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We have started displaying cultural items in the upstairs and would welcome 

anything you might have to contribute. The building is available for rental at $50 for 

parties. Thank you to those that helped with the annual spring clean-up and to Jerry 

Naegele for again keeping the water flowing and David Zweifel for cutting the grass. 

Ann

COTTAGE OWNERS MEETINGS – Saturday, July 24th and Sunday, August 21st.

The Cottage Owners meetings serve as an opportunity to keep cottage owners

informed about what is going on around Turner Camp. There is a lot of new

information to share – please save the dates and plan to attend. 9:00 am for

New Cottage Owners – 10:00 am for Existing Cottage Owners

MEMORIAL SWIMMING POOL FUND - Please submit all Memorial Swimming Pool

Fund donations in memory of Turners to Barbie Zweifel at 5555 N Sheridan Rd, Apt

1115, Chicago, 60640. Please make the check out specifically to Memorial

Swimming Pool Fund. Thank you, Turners, for your generous support of our Pool!

Barbie

WEEKLY BULLETIN – For those without email, the weekly bulletin will be posted in

the common areas around Camp and posted to the Turner Camp Facebook page as

well as the Illinois District website www.illinoisturners.org YOU MUST PUT YOUR

REQUESTS IN NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY EACH WEEK. NO TEXT

MESSAGES PLEASE camp.bulletin23850@yahoo.com. Thank you, Chris

IF YOU WOULD LIKE THE BULLETIN EMAILED TO YOU, PLEASE GO TO

www.illinoisturners.org and sign up

http://www.illinoisturners.org/
mailto:camp.bulletin23850@yahoo.com

